
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
26 November 2018 
 
 
The Associate to the Honourable Justice Ross AO 
President 
Fair Work Commission  
11 Exhibition Street  
MELBOURNE VIC 3000  
 
By email: amod@fwc.gov.au 
 
 
 
 
Dear Associate 
 
4 yearly review of modern awards—AM2014/272, AM2017/59 
 
1. We refer to the above matter regarding the Hospitality Industry (General) Award 2010 

Substantive Issues. 
 
2. This correspondence is provided on behalf of the Australian Hotels Association, the 

Accommodation Association of Australia and the Motor Inn, Motel and Accommodation 
Association (the “Associations”). 

 
3. The Associations advise that the following substantive claims, as set out in the Associations 

submission of 24 July 2018, are withdrawn and will not be pressed by the Associations 
during tomorrow’s hearing: 
 

 Item 2 – Multi Hire Arrangements; 

 The second variation sought in accordance with Item 21 – Averaging Hours of Work 
– “averaging the hours worked over a 26 week period”. The Associations continue 
to press the first variation sought in Item 21 – “76 hours over a two week period”; 
and 

 Item 39 – Clerical Grade 3.  
 
Any query in relation to this matter should be directed to Ms Joanna Minchinton at the AHA 
(Queensland Branch). Ms Minchinton can be contacted on (07) 3221 6999 or by email at 
jminchinton@qha.org.au. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
PHILLIP RYAN 
NATIONAL DIRECTOR, LEGAL AND INDUSTRIAL AFFAIRS 
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